Central Baptist Church

Pastor Allen Copeland

1601 SW 58th Avenue, Amarillo, TX 79110 • Phone: (806) 372-1464 www.cbcamarillo.net • secretary@cbcamarillo.net • missions@cbcamarillo.net

October 29, 2021

Dear Supporting Pastor and Friends of Missionaries Tim and Kelly Urling,

I pray this letter finds you and your ministry doing well and amongst God's blessings.

My wife and I have been both personal and ministry friends with Tim and Kelly for their entire missionary career. This decision to make a change in their ministry has not been an easy one. We have prayed with them about the border closing situation for some time and it seems that there is just no end in sight. I know it's frustrating for them as they've felt their ministry has been placed on hold, except for their continued support towards the Mexican pastors.

As Bro. Tim's pastor and friend, I'm asking that you continue to support them through March 2022, as they make this transition. Beyond this time, Central Baptist Church will then transition our support to the "To Every Creature" ministry so the national pastors that Bro. Tim has trained can continue to carry on the ministry in Juarez. I would encourage you to prayerfully consider supporting this ministry as well. I have every confidence that Bro. Tim will do a good job in administering the funds and holding the pastors accountable. I appreciate that Bro. Tim and Mrs. Kelly are not "abandoning" their work that they've spent 24-years building. They have offered a solution through "To Every Creature" to be sure the work we've invested in continues.

Please be in prayer for them as they seek God's will for the next step of a full-time ministry for them personally. From personal experience (as a former missionary of 21 years), I know how hard it is to make this transition. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. My personal cell number is (806)680-7622.

For Souls Around the World,

Pastor Allen Copeland

AC/sc